
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flare-Up 2018 Instruction and Demonstration (see pg 14) 
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BANANA RIVER SAIL & POWER SQUADRON ACTIVITIES  

YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS 

 

 

                       

  

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BB 

 

JUNE MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Monday, June 18, 2018 

Social 6:30 pm     Meeting 7:15 pm 

BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 32935 
 

See Page 10 for more Information 

DRAGON POINT 

NAVIGATION CHALLENGE 

Saturday June 30, 2018  

at 10 AM 
See Page 15 for all details 

             

 

 

 

       6075 North US 1 (at Pineda) 

JOIN US FOR LUNCH ON THE 7th 

Thursday, June 7, at 11:30 am 

Come Sail With Us! 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE COMMANDER:  Cdr Shari Marshall, AP 

         Report on May Activities 

I had the honor of representing the BRSPS at several events this month..   
 

 

 

 

 

Saturday May 12 
 

The D23 Spring Picnic was held at Sand 

Point Park in Titusville.  Eight BRSPS   

members attended.  Fabulous food was        

provided by the members of the former 

Titusville SPS and served by your D23 

Bridge.  See pages 11-12 for more pic-

tures.  Great time had by all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, May 19 
 

The BRSPS 2018 Flare-Up and Eau Gallie 

Boat Ramp Cleanup was well attended   

despite the threat of rain.  There were 24 

attendees who benefited from the          

instruction and hands-on experience.     

Another BRSPS success.  See pages 14-15 

for more pictures.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, May 21 
 

I had the pleasure of presenting Mike 

McGarry a Certificate of Appreciation for 

his talk at our May General Membership 

Meeting.  Our Brevard beaches are    

constantly changing, and we need to   

protect them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, May 28 
 

All dressed up and no place to go!  That 

was our BRSPS float ready for the      

Melbourne Memorial Day Parade which 

was cancelled late Sunday due to weather.   
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FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT BY SEO P/C Jim Merker,  AP     

 

DRAGON TALES 

 

Come rain or shine, our instructors toil to offer our outstanding 

courses and classes.  This was exemplified by this year’s Flare-Up.  We 

need to give a big thanks to Earl Gillespie, John Pechar and Gail Wall for 

doing their parts to make this a success in spite of the wind and show-

ers.  The Flare-Up in particular is a unique opportunity that we provide 

for the local area.  Even members of the Coast Guard Auxiliary have 

told me that they don’t have anything that compares. 

 

Another unique course that we offer is the Junior Basic Boating Course.  Our sec-

ond class of the year, and first of the summer, will be held the mornings of June 25 

thru 27.  If you know of any young adults, ages 11 to 17, who would like to be able 

to operate a boat, please pass on this information.  Registration is handled by the 

Satellite Beach Recreation Center. 

 

Finally, I am working with Ernst to reschedule the Instructor Certification and      

Recertification Courses.  It is vital that we maintain and expand our exceptional 

cadre of instructors so that we can continue to be known for our outstanding 

classes.  To that end, I am requesting that current and interested instructors let me 

know when they would be available.  Instructor recertification only requires one 

night of training, and certification for a new instructor will be tailored to the        

individual and will take 3 to 4 weekly sessions. 
 

 

Remember, we do not just offer boating education –  

   we provide superior boating education! 
 

Check our website www.bananariversps.org for more information. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.bananariversps.org


 

Cdr Marshall presented Earl Gillespie with the D23 

Arthur Buswell Award given to that person who 

during the preceding year was most helpful in     

promoting activities of his/her squadron 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cdr Marshall reported the recent resignation of 

Treasurer Dave Hixenbaugh.  Dave and Lucy are 

hoping to open up more free time in order to enjoy 

their family and their retirement.   

  

Admin Officer Report:   

Lt/C Gail Wall reported on the great time had at the 

D23 Picnic in Titusville on May 12 and the success of 

the Flare-Up and Eau Gallie Boat Ramp Cleanup on 

May 19th. Our first parade will be the Melbourne 

Memorial Day Parade on 28 May starting at        

Mustard’s Last Stand at 10:00 am.  The Corn Roast 

will be on July 14 at Ballard Park.  Gail asked for  

volunteers for all of these activities. Please contact 

Gail to help. 

 

Education Department Report:  

Lt/C Jim Merker spoke about the Navigation Chal-

lenge scheduled for June 30.  Classes continue for 

AP.  Jr Basic Boating is scheduled for June and ABC 

for August.  Jim has been recertified to do Vessel 

Safety Checks and will set up a class to teach VSC 

examiners in the near future. 
 

No Secretary’s or Treasurer’s Report 

  

The next BRSPS General Membership Meeting will 

be June 18.  The next Executive Committee Meeting 

will be June 12. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Cdr Shari Marshall 

Acting Secretary 
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FROM THE SQUADRON  SECRETARY:     Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P     

 

 
 

 

 
  

BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER  

SQUADRON MEETING MINUTES:  

DATE:  May 21, 2018 

LOCATION: Beef ‘O’ Brady’s, Melbourne, FL 

  

Exec Committee Attending 

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; Lt/C Gail Wall, P;  Lt John 

Pechar, P;  P/C James Merker, AP; Lt    Harvey       

Inventasch, S; P/D/C Robert Becker, SN; P/C Edmund 

LeCun, JN 

 

Exec Committee Absent  

P/D/Lt/C David Hixenbaugh, SN; P/D/Lt/C Ernst    

Hofmann, JN; Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

 

New Members: 

Don Kadlac; Joe and Monika Bradley 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1915 by Cdr Shari 

Marshall.  Pledge and blessing were led by Lt John 

Pechar. 

 

Cdr Marshall introduced Mike McGarry, Program     

Manager for Brevard’s Natural Resources Management 

Department.  Mike spoke on the natural erosion of 

our beaches due to weather and the ongoing replace-

ment of sand and vegetation needed to stabilize the 

sand.  He described the efforts being made to create a 

coastal artificial reef to further protect the beaches. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commander’s Report: 

Cdr Marshall reported that membership stands at 65 

plus 2 associate members.  The Squadron gained 4 

new members who transferred in during May.  Every-

one renewed in April, and no members were up for 

renewal in May. 
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FROM THE SQUADRON  MEMBERSHIP CHAIR:     P/D/C Bob Becker, SN 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Starting with this issue of our Dragon Tales newsletter, you will be seeing a new      

column entitled MEMBERSHIP.  

 

Since we are all members of Banana River Sail and Power Squadron, and since we all 

want to see our Squadron prosper and grow, we are monthly going to write a little 

about items concerning MEMBERSHIP. 

 

 So here goes… 

Who runs and makes decisions regarding the squadron? Our long-time members know it’s the Bridge 

Officers along with the Executive Committee. But for you, our newer members, the bridge consists of 

the Commander, Executive Officer, Administrative Officer, Squadron Educational Officer, 

Secretary and the Treasurer. To assist them there are four Members at Large who represent 

YOU. All these positions are elected positions from the squadron membership. Much like any business 

corporation/company, the above positions function as CEO, CFO Vice Presidents and Board of           

Directors. 

 

If you have ideas, suggestions and or recommendations, any one of the four Members at Large should be 

contacted, and your thoughts, questions or other squadron matters brought to their attention. They in 

turn will take the information to the Executive Committee monthly meeting and bring it before the entire 

committee. You may or may not like the outcome, but at least your thoughts will have been heard. 

(Names of the Members at Large are found in our Dragon Tales newsletter) 

 

Of course, one way to fully understand what happens in governing of the Squadron is to become a part of 

that process. Each year there are bridge, member at large positions and committee chairs open and 

awaiting names of those who want to serve. Some of these positions involve more time than others while 

some require only a little time.  The success of our Squadron is only as good as those members who get 

involved.  Booker T. Washington once said, “Success is measured not so much by the position one has 

reached in life but by the obstacles which he/she has overcome while trying to succeed.” 

 

Within a few months our Squadron Nominating Committee will be looking for members who would like 

to fill Bridge, Member at Large and committee positions. Give it some thought. Put your thought, ideas, 

recommendation to work as a Squadron Leader.  

 

More next month... 

 

P/D/C Bob Becker, SN, Member at Large 

 

 

 
 



 
June 2018   

  

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

  June 18, 2018 

                     Social  1830              Meeting 1915 

                  (6:30 p.m.)                 (7:15 p.m.) 

                   BEEF ’O’ BRADY’S      

             3030 Lake Washington Rd 

                         Melbourne, FL 

      

 

 

Speaker:  Bob Wiley, ECSA 

Topic: East Coast Sailing Association Activities 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                              Summer Sailstice / Cruise to Grills Riverside 

 
 
***************************************************************************************************************** 
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MEETING TRANSPORTATION SERVICE 

 

If you are a member and need transportation to and from the Squadron General 

Meetings you are invited to call Shari Marshall, 734-347-2992 who will gladly 

make the arrangements for you.   There is no charge and no reason needed other 

than the desire to have a great evening with fellow Squadron members.  Call now 

and don’t miss out! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come Sail With Us! 
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NEW MEMBERS IN MAY 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ORDER YOUR NEW NAME BADGE NOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Size is 1.25 ix 3.25 inches 
 

Magnetic clasp (easy on your clothing) 
 

$7.00 each/prepaid upon ordering 
 

Place your order at BRSPS activities or contact John Pechar 
At elecjohn1529@yahoo.co or 724 263-0273 

Above:  P/C Don Kadlac and wife Kathy.  They transferred 

from the Sebastian Inlet SPS having moved to Florida from 

Chattanooga, TN.  

Right:  Joe and Monika Bradley recently moved to Florida from      

Virginia Beach where they were members of the VBSPS. 

             WELCOME TO BRSPS!! 
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There were 10 students in the 2018 Spring Session of ABC3 which was taught on March 

17.  The OTW Training was split up into three days so that each student could benefit 

from more hands-on training by certified instructor Earl Gillespie.  All training was done at 

the Eau Gallie Boat Ramp utilizing Earl’s boat, which has passed Vessel Safety Check       

inspection. 

 

Sunday,  April 29 (Paula and Steve Horn and Earl Gillespie) 

 

 

 

On-The-Water Training 

     ABC3 
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D23 Annual Picnic 

 12 May 2018 

                     Sand Point Park, Titusville, Florida 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

                    Kathy and John Pechar                                       Carol and John Carbee 
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D23 Annual Picnic 

 Continued 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 D23 Bridge at Your Service!                          John took First in a Cornhole challenge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

       Gail Wall buying raffle and 50/50 tickets                                 Gail won the 50/50! 
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          FLARE-UP 
         Saturday May 19, 2018  

        at 10 AM 

          EAU GALLIE BOAT RAMP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

          
Earl Gillespie providing instruction 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

         Cdr Jose Casals from CBSPS 

                                                                                    Everyone got a chance to practice 
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    Monika Bradley with flare gun 

 

   Gail Wall’s grandson, Joel.    

   Never too young to learm!              

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Tony and Nancy Adams on Boat Ramp cleanup along with Kathy Pechar and Joel. 

Tom O’Shea from CBSPS 
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BRSPS CORN ROAST 

       Ballard Park 

    Saturday, July 14 

       11:00 to 2:00 

The Corn Roast/Picnic will be held at Pavilion #8 at Ballard Park, 924      

Thomas Barbour Drive, Melbourne (off the Indian River Lagoon in the Eau 

Gallie River). 

 

We hope that ALL members will attend -- come by boat or drive over in 

your care.  Easy access!!  Covered pavilion!! 

 

MENU 

Corn, of course 

Hot dogs, buns, mustard, catsup, sauerkraut, etc 

Cold drinks and water 

We will provide utensils, plates, cups, napkins, etc 

PLEASE bring a dish to pass (pasta salad, beans, veges, dessert) 

PLEASE bring any other beverage you might want to consume  

(beer or wine comes to mind…) 

 

RSVP 

Contact Gail Wall at 

gail.brsps@gmail.com or 772 418-4507 

No later than July 10, 2018 
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THE CHAPLAIN’S 

REPORT:   P/D/C 

George Ammon, SN 

 

 

Please be aware that George has been transferred 

from rehab to assisted living.  He is now at River-

view Senior Resort, 3490 Gran Ave, Palm Bay 

32905.  It is located off US 1 at Malabar Point.  His 

phone number is 321 312-4555, Ext 6215.   A call 

or a visit would certainly cheer him up. 

 

While on a recent trip to Europe, Ernst Hofmann 

broke a bone in his left foot and is now in a cast.   

Hope you’re up and around soon! 

 

We want to thank all those people who keep in 

touch with their friends and fellow members.   We 

look forward to seeing all of you at future BRSPS 

Activities. 

 

If you know of any special needs of 

any of our squadron members, 

please contact George at 321 312-

4555 Ext 6215. 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRSPS Members who 

have a June Birthday! 

Don Kadlac 

Jim Merker 

Dick Peoples 

Adam Smith 

                        BANANA RIVER BOOSTER CLUB 
We are reviving our Booster Club.  A  

$10 contribution is all it takes to  
support your Squadron for a year. 

 
We wish to thank our 2018 supporters : 

 

P/C Don Kadlac, AP (05/18) 

 

                             Cdr Shari Marshall, AP (05/18) 

 

YOU TOO CAN BE A BRSPS BOOSTER MEMBER1 
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   There One Key Word to Successful Recruitment, Retention and Revitalization? 

I say that word is PARTICIPATION. Let's get more involved in our great organization, the 

United States Power Squadrons (America's Boating Club) and recognize each other’s 

contribution of time and effort. For example, even for a fun boating outing, some boats 

may not be suitable for a particular planned event, or some members may not even have 

a boat – get all involved if at all possible. Most skippers enjoy guests on their boats. 

Match ‘em up! 

Even rotating through the bridge, nearly everyone can do it with the right preparation and 

support. Sometimes the seemingly least likely turn out to be the best. That timid soul hid-

ing in a corner may turn out to be the best leader ever, if only given a chance and per-

haps a little support! Sustain and support each other in what we each do. Participate, 

participate, participate. Burn-out is not usually the result of doing too much – rather it is 

usually the result of not being recognized and appreciated sincerely. 

Anyone else have a nomination for the most important key word? 

 

P/C Kurt W Mikat, SN 

D23 Executive Officer 
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NEWS FROM NATIONAL 
 

 

 

 

 

THE POWER OF ONE 

 

If everyone recruited just ONE person each year we would double in size in 

about a year. 

Sounds so simple but, it is difficult because many of us don’t like to ASK some-

one to join us (it is selling).  The worst they can do is say no.  ASK a friend.  

ASK the person whose VSC you did.  ASK the person who wonders about the 

insignia on your shirt or cap.  ASK the person who took a class or seminar.  

Just ASK someone! 

Robert Howd, USPS Membership 

 

******************************************************************  

WHERE ARE YOUR FUTURE MEMBERS? 

Check your lists: 

Cyber members— Available on USPS.org. 

USPS university members—Available on USPS.org. 

Vessel Safety check people—Squadron records. 

Course students—Squadron records. 

Local event participants—Squadron records. 

Squadron contacts from the last five years—Squadron records. 

 

R/C Robert Howd, JN-CN 

Membership 
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St. John’s N Club 

District 23 
United States Power Squadrons, Inc. 

 
 

 
I would like to extend an invitation to all members of District 23 to 
participate in the annual Celestial Navigation Contest, sponsored by 
the St Johns N Club. This for sights taken in calendar year 2018. 
 
All information about the requirements and rules are contained on 
the D/23 website under the St Johns N Club tab.  
 
www.uspsd23.org/Celestial%20Navigator%20Yearly%20Contest.pdf 
 
This is a wonderful opportunity to sharpen skills not recently used 
or test new skills being learned. 
 
Regards, 
Jim Spencer, SN  
Captain 
 
Fly your Ensign proudly, I do. 



 

Page 23               DRAGON TALES June 2018 

 

My Beef 's® 

Beef’O’Brady’s 

Melbourne 
3030 Lake Washington Road 

(321) 751-3860 

Please Call For Hours. 
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                       June 2018 

Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

Contractor & Service 
“Family owned & operated” Since 1975 

Sales  *  Service  *  Installations 

321-773-8434 

www.completeairandheat.com 

http://www.completeairandheat.com/
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BRIDGE OFFICERS 
Commander                                          

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

 

Executive Officer  

OPEN 

 

Administrative Officer 

Lt/C Gail Wall, P 

772-418-4507 

  

Squadron Educational Officer   

P/C James Merker, AP 

321-604-9342 

 

Secretary 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

321-723-1817 

  

Treasurer                    

P/D/Lt/C Dave Hixenbaugh,SN 

321-795-1588 

 
Asst. Educational Officers        

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

321-777-9462 

 

Editor   
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site: 

www.bananariversps.org 

 

Banana River Sail and Power  

Squadron 

Voice Mailbox—321-220-7775 

 

 

General Membership Meetings are 

held on the 3rd Monday of the 

month. 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

Lt Harvey Inventasch, SN 

P/C Edmund LeCun, JN 

Lt/C John Pechar, P 

 

EX-OFFICIO  
P/C Roger Hill, P 

 

FINANCIAL REVIEW COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

Lt Terri Friedlander 

P/C Carol Carbee, SN 

 

RULES COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

 

NOMINATING COMM 

Lt Nancy Adams, S 

 

MERIT MARK CHAIR 

Lt Gail Wall, P 

 Dragon Tales, published monthly, is the official publication of the Banana River Sail and Power Squadron.  

It is mailed to members, district, and national officers and our supporters.  Opinions are those expressed 

by the writer and do not necessarily reflect the policy of nor imply agreement with the Dragon Tales 

staff, Banana River Sail and Power Squadron, D23, or USPS.  At the discretion of the Dragon Tales staff, 

articles submitted may be printed in all, or in part, or may be rewritten.  Advertisements appearing in the 

Dragon Tales are supplied by our supporters and no endorsement is expressed or implied. 



 

   - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here to Clip Upcoming Events - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron web site - bananariversps.org 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron Voice Mailbox - 321-220-7775 

Membership meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of the month .  
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  UP-COMING SQUADRON & DISTRICT EVENTS — 2018 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron 

2773 Floridiane Avenue 

Melbourne, FL  32935 
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JUNE 

5 CBSPS MEXICAN NIGHT SOCIAL  1830 Brevard's Veterans Memorial Center, Merritt Island 

7 LUNCH ON THE 7th    1130 Grills Riverside Seafood Deck & Tiki Bar, Melbourne 

12 EXECUTIVE MEETING    1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach 

18 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

        3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 

23 CBSPS CRUISE TO CAPT HIRAM’S   Staying Over Night 

25-26 JR BASIC BOATING     900 Satellite Beach Community Center 

30 DRAGON POINT NAVIGATION CHALLENGE  900 Start Line at Dragon Point, Merritt Island 

JULY 

3 CBSPS MEETING     1830 Brevard's Veterans Memorial Center, Merritt Island 

7 LUNCH ON THE 7th    1130 TBD 

10 EXECUTIVE MEETING    1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach 

14 CORN ROAST/PICNIC    1100 Ballard Park,  

16 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

        3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 

21 CBSPS CRUISE TO JB’s FISH CAMP 

 

 


